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July 23, 2020

Dear FCS Family,

I wanted to reach out and speak from my heart.  I have prayerfully asked the Holy Spirit to lead us through all of this since the shutdown started in March.  We truly gave our best efforts to distance-learn during that time.  It stretched us and I know it stretched you, as parents.  

We know that we are called to be a school but not necessarily a homeschool.  It is our goal to have the school doors open this year for our students and only close when absolutely necessary.  I hope you all have had a chance to read our Response to COVID-19 and Plan for Returning to School that is posted on www.fcsofjackson.org.  This plan will help us to only be closed when we must and hopefully not have to close the entire school.  If a student or group of students must mandatory distance-learn, they will be able to view the classroom lessons in real-time, if that works with your schedule.  We are here to take the bulk of the responsibility for instruction.  
I do believe our plan will be more effective if we all partner together.  I know everyone has different views on the COVID-19 pandemic, but I hope we can all prioritize school and staying healthy.  I know one thing good that came out of the shut-down was being forced to simplify and make family a priority. 

I say all of that to say this; we have done our part to keep our school healthy and I wanted to share with you the measures we have taken.  I hope it brings more peace of mind.  

· Hand sanitizer dispensers have been installed outside every classroom and common area.

· Our heat and air conditioning units only circulate through the classrooms.  It is not a central system and that helps to contain germs.

· We have added more preschool classrooms and we are limiting the number of students in every classroom including our elective classes like P.E., music, and art.  We have space left in most of our grades, but we commit to not enroll more students than we have space for.  

· We will do temperature checks every morning, upon entrance (see the Response to COVID-19 and Plan for Returning to School) and at mid-day.  
· Our policy has always been to stay at home if you have any communicable symptoms until you are free of those symptoms, without medication, for at least 24 hours.  We also ask families to keep the siblings at home as well.  

· We have purchased professional grade cleaners and we will be cleaning and sanitizing throughout the day, especially in shared spaces.  

· Our PIE and Parent Advisory board will meet in August to discuss creative ways to keep our FCS traditions and events going, as much as we are safely able to.  

· We will diligently practice our plan for staying in our zones. (see the Response to COVID-19 and Plan for Returning to School)

· We received a grant through the CARES-ACT which we used to purchase more laptops and software to help us stay connected in the event of remote learning.  Those are available to any students who must mandatory distance-learn and needs a devise.  
· We are only allowing access to the building to students and staff members.  There are details for drop-off and pick-up, as well as special, scheduled events.  (see the Response to COVID-19 and Plan for Returning to School)

· AFTERCARE:  We will be separating our aftercare into Zones.  We do want to limit aftercare to needs based only.  Please email kaley.humphrey@fcsofjackson.org to enroll for aftercare.  Middle and high school students will wait for their pick-up at the upper grade entrance.  We will have a small sitting area set up in that area.  
· We will, unfortunately, not have an Orientation and BBQ night this year.  We will send a video version of the orientation to every family that will also include an orientation from your child’s teacher.  

We are looking forward to inviting all our students back to school.  We have a staggard entry schedule that starts on August 10th.  This will allow us to focus on preparing the students and parents of each zone.  (see the Response to COVID-19 and Plan for Returning to School)

We are entering this academic year in faith and with great expectations, not fear and dread.  God is good and He is faithful, all the time!!!

So do not fear, for I am with you;
    do not be dismayed, for I am your God.
I will strengthen you and help you;
    I will uphold you with my righteous right hand.
Isiah 41:10
With love, prayer, and blessings,
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Haley Smith


535 Denmark-Jackson Road, Denmark, TN  38391
Phone: (731)300-3385
Fax: (731)300-3389

www.fcsofjackson.org
